
Mr. Amon G. Carter, 
Plaza Hotel, 
BUENOS AIRES. 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

CHILE 778 

BUENOS AIRES August 24, 1934 . 

Mr. Rieber telegraphed me from San Juan, Porto 

Rico, tha t you would be among the passengers on t h e flBrazilian 

Clipper". Unfortunately I wa s unable to reach you upon your 

arrival this morning, but I am taking this opportunity to 

place rrr1self and the faciliti es of our organiza tion here at 

your disposal. 

I can be reached by phone a t Libertad 5091, and 

hope t hat you will not hesitat e t o call me i f t her e is any 

service at all I can render. 

I shall call at t he hotel between 5 and 6 this 

afternoon and hope then to have the pleasure of meeting you. 

WHB/F 


